Kneesall, Kersall and Ompton Parish Council

Annual Parish Meeting

Minutes from the meeting on Tuesday April 14th 2015

Trevor Kirk (Chairman) Richard Taylor (Vice Chair) Liz Fidler, Colin Cutts,

Bruce Eaughton (CC), Sylvia Michael (DC).

Alan Corlett and Peter Davies.

- Participation: One member of the public attended the meeting, Mr Bob Greenland.
- and The Previous Annual Parish Meeting were read, approved and

Proposed: Trevor Kirk Seconded: Richard Taylor

Receipts and Payments Accounts were presented to the Council, discussed and accepted.

These accounts will now be presented to the internal auditor in preparation for external audit. The external auditor is Grant Thornton.

- Report

Trevor Kirk, began by thanking the Parish Councillors for their time support over the previous year. Throughout his report the Chairman individual councillors for their role in making the villages better places live.

topics were covered:

- Neighbourhood Plan
- The Angel Inn
- Broadband
- Tree planting plans
- restoration of the War Memorial
- Dog fouling
- restrictions within Kneesall
- CCTV surveillance
- Footpaths
- Tanismation of Parish Council assets
- Turbine at Maplebeck
- Casification & Recycling Plant at Bilsthorpe
- First Aid training
- The Precept

5. Other business

Bob Greenland was elected to be the new Clerk to the Parish Council. He will take up this post in June 2015.

A decision was taken to pursue a new quote for cutting the grass on the Village Green. It was agreed that the contract with NCC should be cancelled.

Appointment of new Clerk: The Chairman is to confirm a date for the handover and induction.

The meeting ended at 8 30 pm

The next meeting, The Annual Meeting of the Parish Council, will be held on Tuesday May 19th 2015.

Annemarie Henham Clerk